
CITY OF THROCKMORTON 

MEETING MINUTES 
APRIL 11th, 2017 

1. Mayor Will Carroll called City Council meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. with Council members Judy Jackson, 

Geneva Rodgers, Corey Keeter, and Ricky Escalon present, Brad Bellah was absent. Also present was 

Melanie Gober- City Secretary and Kim Bundy-Asst. City Secretary. Invocation was given by Will Carroll. 

2. The Council reviewed the minutes from the March 14th, 2017 meeting. 

Motion to approve the minutes made by 	 

Second by 

 council members in favor, Motion carried 4-0. 

   

	Judy Jackson 

Geneva Rodgers 

   

   

3. There was no one present for Citizens Participation. Mayor Carroll reported the following: 

The outside of the dam at the City Lake is being cleared of brush and debris, as soon as that is completed 
a company from Haskell will come with a helicopter to spray the inside of the dam. 

Ben Hernandez will be leaving employment in August to return to college. Adam Hernandez has been 

hired as a part time worker to clear the trees and debris from the lake dam and then when the weather 

warms he will help with patching the streets, mowing, etc. 

Mayor Carroll was contacted by Gunnery Sgt. John Kroll with the U.S. Marine Corp. Winged Services 

Division to discuss rebuilding the airport runway. The U.S. Marine Corp Winged Services division has 

agreed to rebuild the airport runway except for the seal coating. The seal coating will be done by another 

company. 

The manager and lifeguards for the City Pool have been hired. 

4. Old Business: 
There is nothing new to report on the Fire Hall repairs/grants. 

Terry Barrington is continuing to volunteer his time and labor to build the habitats for the fish at the City 

Lake. There have been several placed in the lake already and more are being built. 

5. Mayor Carroll gave the Investment Officers report. 

This month's bills were reviewed and discussed by the Council. 

Motion to pay the bills was made by-- 	  

 

Corey Keeter 

	Judy Jackson 

 

Second by- 

  

  

All council members in favor, Motion carried 4-0. 

  

6. Motion was made by Geneva Rodgers to adjourn. Motion carried 4-0. 

 

Melanie Gober, City Secretary Will Carroll, Mayor 
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